EXHIBIT C-1-A

Oregon Department of Transportation
Policy Statement
‘Disadvantaged Business Enterprise (DBE) Program

The Oregon Department of Transportation (ODOT)-is committed to a Civil Rights Program that includes
participation of Disadvantaged Business Enterprises (DBEs) in ODOT contracting opportunities. ODOT
has established a DBE program in accordance with U.S. Department of Transportation (USDOT)
regulations 49 CFR Part 26, as revised January 28, 2011,

It is ODOT’s policy not to discriminate on the basis of race, color, sex, or national origin in the award
and administration of USDOT-assisted contracts. It is ODOT’s policy to ensure DBEs, as defined in Part
26, have an equal opportunity to receive and participate in USDOT-assisted contracts. It is also our
policy to:

1. Ensure nondiscrimination in the award and administration of USDQOT-assisted contracts;

2. Create a level playing field on which DBEs can compete fairly for USDOT-assisted contracts:

3. Ensure the DBE program is narrowly tailored in accordance with applicable law;

4. Ensure only firms that fully meet 49 CFR Part 26 eligibility standards are permitted to participate

as DBEs;

Help remove barriers to the participation of DBEs in USDOT-assisted contracts;

6. Assist the development of firms that can compete successfully in the market place outside the
DBE program.

7. Provide appropriate flexibility to recipients of Federal financial assistance in establishing and
providing opportunities for DBEs.
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The Director of ODOT establishes the DBE policy for the department. The Manager of the Office of
Civil Rights (OCR) is delegated as the DBE Liaison*Officer. In that capacity, the Manager of OCR, in
coordination with all ODOT personnel, is responsible for implementing all aspects of the DBE program.
Implementation of the DBE program is accorded the same priority as compliance with all other legal
obligations incurred by ODOT in its financial assistance agreements with the USDOT. Tt is the
expectation of the Director that all ODOT personnel shall adhere to the intent as well as the provisions
and procedures of the DBE Program.

ODOT circulates this policy to the following in accordance with the DBE program: (1) The Oregon
Transportation Commission, (2) ODOT personnel involved with USDOT-assisted work, and (3)
Members of the DBE and non-DBE business community that perform or are interested in performing
work on ODOT contracts. The complete DBE Program and the overall goal calculation reports are
available for review at;

ODOT Office of Civil Rights ODOT Office of Civil Rights web page at:
355 Capitol Street NE, MS 31 . or http://www.oregon.gov/ODOT/CS/CIVILRIGHTS/index shtml

Salem, Oregon 97301- 3871

If you have any que iensor would like further information régarding this program, please contact the
glits Manager, Michael A, Cobb, by telephone at (503) 986-5753, by fax at (503) 986-
at Michael]A.Cobb@odot.state.or.us.

RETEERAD
AT J -3~/

Matthew Grrett ¢ Date
Director, Oregon Department of Transportation
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